
To whom it may concern. 
 
I met Jerry Davis over ten years ago at a high basketball game for his daughter Samantha. 
During a timeout he pulled me aside and made an inquiry about me to explore football.  At 
the time, I was unsure if the recommendation meant that I was a bad basketball official or 
being a football official seemed to be a better fit. Who knew several years later, that would 
have the opportunity to be on the same Collegiate football crew as Samantha, as Jerry 
continues fostering a relationship with me.  
 
For the over the decade, he has constantly had an invested interest in my growth by 
attending my games, reviewing my films, provided advice & building my network with other 
officials. He truly was a man of his word and showed a commitment to getting things done. 
 
 
While his appearance of a “grizzly bear” may intimidate some or be overlooked by others it 
does not take away his character. Jerry is a man of integrity, great role model, leader of men 
and trusted mentor. Based on our relationship I hold him in high regard to lead & grow our 
future officials. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Kevin Reese  
KevinReese065@gmail.com 


